Profiles in Arkansas Black History

“African American Schools, a Legacy to Remember”

“Profiles in Arkansas Black History: African American Schools, a Legacy to Remember,” a workshop chronicling historic African American people, places, and events, sponsored by the Black History Commission of Arkansas and the Arkansas History Commission, will be held on Saturday, June 12, 2010, from 9:30 a.m.-3:30 p.m. at the Mosaic Templars Cultural Center. 
Former students and educators will share the history of African American schools that slowly closed their doors in the late 1960s after integration, but whose legacies survive through historic research, preservation, and school alumni groups throughout the state.
Five panel discussions are slated beginning with “Arkansas Teachers’ Association and School Administrators.” Panelists include Annie Abrams, who worked as an office manager for the Arkansas Teachers’ Association (ATA), and Dr. Joseph Hale, who once served as president of the Arkansas School Administrators’ Association. The organizations provided professional membership to African American teachers and administrators before integration and the merger of the ATA with the Arkansas Education Association (AEA) in 1969.
Other school-related topics include “Rosenwald, Training and Agricultural Schools” (Leroy Brownlee, Peake High School, Arkadelphia; Annie Winfrey, Madison Training School, Madison; and Geraldine Davidson, Fargo Agricultural School, Fargo, Arkansas); “One Room School Houses” (Faye Futch, Northern Ohio School, Parkin, Arkansas; and Othello Faison, retired teacher and school administrator); “Church Schools” (Pat Johnson, St. Mary’s A.M.E. School, now the Eddie Mae Herron Center, Pocahontas; Janice Streeter, Immanuel School, with a Baptist affiliation, in Almyra; and  LaVerne Feaster, Arkadelphia-Cotton Plant Academy, which had a Presbyterian affiliation, in Cotton Plant, Arkansas); and “School Alumni Associations” (Mabel Bynum, Lakeview School, Lakeview; Edna Hopson, McRae School, Prescott; Charles W. Smith, Langston High School, Hot Springs; and Erma Glasco-Davis, Dunbar High School, Little Rock, Arkansas).
The workshop is free, but registration is required. To register, e-mail Linda McDowell, Arkansas History Commission, at linda.mcdowell@arkansas.gov or call 501.682.6900. Registration deadline is May 25, 2010. A limited number of box lunches will be provided with pre-registration. 
The workshop will be held at the Mosaic Templars Cultural Center, 501 West Ninth Street, Little Rock, Arkansas 72201.

This is a professional development workshop approved by the Arkansas Department of Education.
